REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 9, 2015

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on February 9, 2015.  Present were Deputy Mayor J. Gilbert, Commissioners M. Hennessy, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, City M. Sayles and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by M. Hennessy that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert
BILLS


Motion was made by M. Hennessy and seconded by J. Merrill that the following bills be approved for payment and J. Gilbert be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	3
	2/9/15
	$122,170.11

	Sewer Claims on
	3
	           2/9/15
	$19,891.57

	P&L Claims on
	3
	2/9/15
	$28,209.37

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	             3
	2/9/15
	$1,760.00


AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert
DOG COMPLAINT

Jim Wulforst, 131 Pexton St., was in to ask the city to consider tightening up the dog ordinance in the city or at least lead some guidance. He reported that his neighbor’s dog has bitten at least 3 people, constantly defecates in his law and gets into his garbage cans.  He admitted his stepson was bit in December 2014 and then again February 5, 2015. He only filed a police report for the February incident.  M. Sayles said the city would help in any way possible but that these dog incidents needed to be officially reported to the police or court or in essence did not occur.  Sayles said he was going to City Court because the February 5 dog bite was reported.  He said residents need to treat these incidents as “assaults” which is basically what they are and they needed to report then to build the case and allow the law enforcement to deal with them. His best advice was for Wulforst and others to report each and every incident and that would allow the city police department and City Court to take the appropriate actions on officially reported incidents.
ZONING REGULATIONS REVIEW


M. Holmes reported that the committee that was set up to review the city zoning regulations was just about complete and would hold their final meeting Thursday.  Once the final proposed product is compiled the appropriate agencies and boards would review them and a public hearing would be set.

Motion was made by M. Hennessy seconded by J. Merrill to adjourn.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk

